
 

Town of Edgartown 

Selectboard 

September 5, 2023 

4:00 pm 

 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan, Jr. Meeting 

Room of Town Hall. Members present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; Michael J. 

Donaroma and Margaret E. Serpa. Also present was the Town Administrator James 

Hagerty. 

 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was 

the annual request for parking spots from the MV Bass & Bluefish Derby. Present was Phil 

Horton, Derby Committee Chair. 

 

Mr. Horton stated that they were asking for 4 spaces next to the Weigh-In Shack in the lot at 

the bottom of Main Street to display the prize boat. The Derby starts on September 10th, but 

the boat will be arriving on the 18th and will stay through the last day of the Derby which is 

October 14th.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to approve the annual request. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck then addressed the next item which was the appointment and rates for the 

Seasonal Dredge Crew. He saw that everyone was returning from the previous year and read 

the list: Greg Bettencourt, Foreman; Donald Benefit, Operator; Peter Jackson Sr., 

Anchorman; Douglas Benefit and Steven Buckley as Alternates.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to appoint the crew and approve the rates. Mr. Donaroma seconded. 

Unanimous.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck then opened the next item on the agenda which was a license for 

underground storage of over 2,000 gallons of propane for 16 Bayside North. The application 

for 2 – 2,000 gal. tanks had been signed and the plan stamped by the Fire Chief. 

 

Ms. Serpa moved to approve the license. Mr. Donaroma remarked how that was a lot of 

propane, but it’s also a very large property. He seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items:  

To suspend the “cut line” at the Chappy Ferry from 10/15 until the second boat returns from 

it’s annual service. Except for the following: EMS, School Vehicles, VNA, USPS, UPS, and 

Fedex.  

The Minutes of August 14th and 28th.  

The weekly bill warrants.  

To add James Hagerty and Juliet Mulinare to the Fire Station Building Committee.  

At 4:07 pm Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. The Board did a rollcall 

vote and all voted Aye.  Unanimous 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________________________       Administrative Assistant 

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

Selectboard 

 

 

Documents included in meeting: Agenda, Applications, Permits, Minutes and Warrants 


